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In response to our primary care colleagues who are working in different ways and using mobile devices to check emails, all updates and e-newsletters will also be issued in a word format. Documents referenced in this communication are attached to this email.

COVID-19 update
In this edition
COVID-19 update, FAQs and IT update
***SCAM ALERT*** COVID-19: rapid tests for use in community pharmacies or at home
Important guidance and position statements for treating patients during the COVID-19 pandemic
New COVID-19 messaging posters for GP premises
Specialist Dementia Nurse support for practices
Infant vaccination – a message from Public Health England
Useful COVID-19 information source for primary care
A message from City of York Council – registration of deaths
Drive through ‘see and swab’ facility in Easingwold – currently suspended
Information for clinicians on RSS

COVID-19 update, FAQs and IT update
Attached is the COVID-19 update from Dr Nigel Wells, Clinical Chair along with and update on IT and a set of FAQs that answer some common clinical and business continuity questions. These were previously circulated on the 17 March 2020.

***SCAM ALERT*** COVID-19: rapid tests for use in community pharmacies or at home
Some manufacturers are selling products for the diagnosis of COVID-19 infection in community settings, such as pharmacies. ***The current view by PHE is that use of these products is not advised***:
1. some of these products look for virus while others look for the body’s immune response to the virus. Such tests are very rapid and can work on a range of specimens including serum, plasma or finger-prick whole blood
1. there is little information on the accuracy of the tests, or on how a patient’s antibody response develops or changes during COVID-19 infection. It is not known whether either a positive or negative result is reliable
1. currently there is no published evidence about the suitability of these tests. for -19 infection in a community
Important guidance and position statements for treating patients during the COVID-19 pandemic
The following documents are attached and have been added to the COVID-19 section of RSS.
1. Position statement on Hypertension on ACE-Inhibitors and Angiotensin Receptor Blockers AND Position Statement on NSAIDS.
1. Clinical guide for the management of acute diabetes patients during the coronavirus pandemic.
1. New guidance - Assessment of a suspected COVID 19 symptomatic, clinically well child.
New COVID-19 messaging posters for GP premises
New artwork has been developed by NHS England.  The printer friendly advice posters are attached for you.
Specialist Dementia Nurse support for practices
Julia Davy, a local Specialist Dementia Nurse is now available to help your practice support older vulnerable people at home. 
In the current circumstances Julia's role is to keep older people safe at home and prevent avoidable admissions. Dementia Forward's response during the Coronavirus pandemic is to offer a telephone service to isolated older people, identified as vulnerable/frail and needing enhanced support from their general practice - not only those with dementia or a diagnosis of dementia.
Julia estimates she could make fifteen, 20-30 minute calls per day. That's 45-60 per week. She will be able to assess peoples' basic needs for daily living, check they are taking medication and essentially provide a lifeline during this time of social isolation. In doing so, Julia will build up a relationship with patients and when the Coronavirus crisis is over, will be able to visit those people who she has identified may benefit from cognitive testing. 
Alternatively, Dementia Forward has a referral form, however in order to share patient information you will need to contact patients to obtain their consent to refer and share their data. 
Please liaise with Sheila Fletcher, the CCG’s Commissioning Specialist for Mental Health and Vulnerable Adults for any clarification or support needed. Sheila can also be contacted on 07513 134 317. Julia is happy to arrange a call if you would like to contact her directly for more information. Her email is julia.davy@dementiaforward.org.uk.   
Infant vaccination – a message from Public Health England
We have received a number of enquires asking for advice about infant vaccination as a result of some parents having difficulties in obtaining infant paracetamol suspension.  Given the risk of the serious infections that the vaccines protect against, PHE are recommending that the routine primary immunisation schedule should not be delayed. Whilst parents should continue to try to obtain and administer infant paracetamol if possible, infant vaccines can and should still be given even if it is not possible to give prophylactic paracetamol. 
Parents who have been unable to obtain infant paracetamol should be advised as follows:
1. Fever can be expected after any vaccination but is more common when the MenB vaccine (Bexsero) is given with the other routine vaccines at eight and sixteen weeks. 
1. In infants who do develop a fever after vaccination, the fever tends to peak around six hours after vaccination and is nearly always gone completely within two days.
1. Ibuprofen can be used to treat a fever and other post-vaccination reactions. Prophylactic ibuprofen at the time of vaccination is not effective.
1. Information about treating a fever in children is available from the NHS UK webpage “Fever in children” at www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/ 
1. If an infant still has a fever 48 hours after vaccination or if parents are concerned about their infant’s health at any time, they should seek advice from their GP or NHS 111.
The diseases that the vaccines protect against are very serious and therefore vaccination should not be delayed because of concerns about post-vaccination fever.
Cause of fever following immunisation
We have also been made aware of concerns that parents will not know whether a fever in their infant following immunisation is due to their immunisations or to COVID-19. Indications to date suggest that COVID-19 causes mild disease in infants and children. As has always been recommended, any infant with fever after vaccination should be monitored and if parents are concerned about their infant’s health at any time, they should seek advice from their GP or NHS 111. 
The same advice applies to teenagers who are due their routine adolescent immunisations. Teenagers are less likely to develop vaccine reactions such as fever and if they do, these are generally short lived and resolve quickly.  COVID-19 is associated with a more prolonged course of illness with respiratory symptoms, especially cough, which would not be expected following vaccination. As with the infant primary immunisations, PHE are recommending that the routine adolescent immunisations should not be delayed.
Useful COVID-19 information source for primary care
Thank you to Dr Becky Field for highlighting this useful online source https://primarycarepathways.co.uk/covid2019  
A message from City of York Council – registration of deaths
In its work to streamline the easy registering of deaths at the moment, without having to trouble surgeries or send informants away, City of York Council is asking practices to ensure that all MCCDs are fully, correctly and legibly completed and that the certifying doctor ensures his or her name is legibly printed at the bottom of the MCCD together with his or her GMC number.
We are trying to reduce the likelihood of having to contact GPs for clarification etc. as we know how overstretched they are. Equally we are anxious not to have to delay appointments and send families away until we are able to check the information. The full guidance is at https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/757010/guidance-for-doctors-completing-medical-certificates-of-cause-of-death.pdf 
Drive through ‘see and swab’ facility in Easingwold – currently suspended
In line with the latest government policy, the screening service at Easingwold’s Health Centre is currently suspended.
Information for clinicians on RSS
A dedicated COVID-19 button has been created on the home page of RSS. The button provides information written specifically for clinicians.
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Alert Reference: CEM/CMO/2020/010

m Date of issue: 17 March 2020

NHS MEDICAL DIRECTOR
England .
Novel coronavirus

Message for all clinical staff:
Anti-inflammatory medications

There has been concern about the use of non-steroidal anti-inflammatory
medications (NSAIDs) in relation to Covid-19 following a statement by the
French Health Minister (a clinician) advising against the use of ibuprofen.

This statement was based on provisional information reported from French care
settings which UK authorities have not seen and is, to date, unpublished. There
is no current literature on the impact of NSAIDs use in Covid-19.

There appears to be some evidence for SARS 1 that there may be an adverse
impact on pneumonia. There is also some literature suggesting NSAIDs may
increase complications from simple acute respiratory infections or slow
recovery. However the evidence is not conclusive overall.

There appears to be no evidence that NSAIDs increase the chance of acquiring
Covid-19. In view of the current lack of clarity the Committee of Human
Medicines (an advisory body of MHRA) and NICE have been asked to review
the evidence. It is therefore suggested that, in the interim, for patients, who
have confirmed Covid-19 or believe they have Covid-19, that they use
paracetamol in preference to NSAIDs.

Those currently on NSAIDs for other medical reasons (e.g. arthritis) should not
stop them.

This position will be kept under constant review.

JONS

Professor Stephen Powis

NHS England Medical Director
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Dear colleagues


Re: Update on Novel Coronavirus (2019nCoV)
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Thank you for all your hard work. It is an extraordinary time we are living in and we are facing perhaps the greatest public health threat in a generation. We will need to continue to be flexible in our responses and keep focused on our priorities to:

1. Save lives


2. Protect the vulnerable


3. Keep healthcare going and protect staff


 


I know that already practices have changed systems and updated protocols in order to triage and stratify risk for patients with respiratory illness whilst balancing the healthcare needs of our residents. Practices will continue to divert patients away from hospital where possible and reduce risks to fellow patients and staff, thus allowing secondary care to concentrate on those needing high intensity support. Primary care excels at flexibility and agility at local neighbourhood levels.

We must continue to make sure that vulnerable patients and patients with a health need can access services and that our measures are proportionate going forwards. We must avoid patients falling through cracks. There will be growing public anxiety, fear, even panic in the coming weeks. And, we must be there for the public. 


1. Update on the number of cases


To date, there are 6 confirmed cases of COVID19 in North Yorkshire and 4 in York (as of 9am on 16/3/20). Compared to other parts of the country, this is a relatively low number.


2. Standard COVID19 messages to be used by practices

NHSE have asked that every GP surgery use the following text without exception. Updated versions will be posted on this webpage as things change. I know some of you will have added messages around total triage and local system working. 


Telephone message 


Please do not book a GP appointment or attend your GP Practice if you have symptoms associated with coronavirus including a new continuous cough and a high temperature. 

You are advised to stay at home for 7 days.


If your symptoms are serious, or get worse, NHS 111 has an online coronavirus service that can tell you if you need further medical help and advise you what to do.  


Only call 111 direct if you cannot go online, or are advised to do so by the online service.


For the latest COVID19 advice please visit www.nhs.uk/coronavirus. 

Online booking


If you have symptoms associated with coronavirus including a new continuous cough and a high temperature, you are advised to stay at home for 7 days. Do not book a GP appointment or attend your GP Practice.


If your symptoms are serious, or get worse, NHS 111 has an online coronavirus service that can tell you if you need further medical help and advise you what to do.  


Only call 111 direct if you cannot go online, or are advised to do so by the online service.  


For the latest COVID19 advice please visit www.nhs.uk/coronavirus. 

SMS 


For the latest COVID19 advice please visit www.nhs.uk/coronavirus. 


Coronavirus advice: if you have a new continuous cough and/or a high temperature, please stay at home for 7 days. Do not go to a GP surgery, pharmacy or hospital. If your symptoms are serious, or get worse, visit the NHS111 online service.


3. COVID19 and Information Governance


The health and social care system is going to face significant pressures due to the COVID19 outbreak. Good information governance should enable health and care staff to manage and share information in a way that puts the interests of the people they are caring for and the wider public first. In the current circumstances it could be more harmful not to share health and care information than to share it. The Information Commissioner’s Office has issued a statement and published a Q&A resource to reflect this position and health regulators have also published a joint statement. 

I note with thanks the letters and clarification from the LMC and NHSE today; I attach a FAQ and an update from Shaun Macey around IT. 

We are talking with all local system partners across local authority, education and private healthcare providers to free up any clinical capacity for the coming months. I will update you as soon as possible on practical implications for primary care.

Finally I would urge you with the new guidelines around isolation to continue to refresh your emergency plans and discuss staffing resilience and options with your neighbouring practices and within PCNs. 


With best wishes

[image: image1.png]





Dr Nigel Wells

Clinical Chair
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		Assessment of a suspected COVID case in primary care 

		Reference:

COVID 19 Symptomatic, clinically well child



		Business Continuity Action Card Template



		COVID 19 Symptomatic, clinically well child



		



		







PURPOSE:



To advise primary care GPs and primary care practitioners on assessment of a COVID-19 symptomatic, clinically well child.



Please note: As a health service neither primary or secondary care are being asked to diagnose COVID 19



Primary care is being asked to assess minor disease and help identify severe illness presentations and provide a safety net for changes in condition.





		No 

		Action 

		Notes 



		1

		Child with symptoms 37.8 degrees OR  respiratory symptoms-cough, respiratory distress, flu like symptoms

		



		2

		Assess the child wearing surgical mask, plastic apron and gloves. Plus protective eye wear for  throat  examination 

		



		3

		If clinically well and fit for home management, discharge as per your clinical diagnosis 

		



		4

		No need to swab even if COVID -19 is suspected. 

		



		5

		Advise family to isolate at home and seek further medical attention if the child becomes unwell

		



		6

		If the child needs assessment by a paediatrician please refer to paediatric team in the usual way and state this is a suspected COVID - 19 case. 

		



		7

		The  child may be allocated a  paediatric assessment appointment time slot  by our team as we have limited isolation facilities  on either site

		



		

		

		













Dr Jo Mannion Care Group Director Family health  -  16/03/20

Page 1 of 1
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Sent by email to all Vale of York member practices



17 March 2020

IT update	



Apologies for the delay in providing this IT update to support Practices in managing flexible working arrangements around Covid-19. The national situation around Covid-19 is changing rapidly, and from an IT perspective we have the added complexity of managing a transition between GP IT support providers. Having said that, both eMBED and NECS staff have been extremely helpful and are working on a number of technical solutions to keep Practices working as best we can.



Our main objectives will be to support you in delivering remote consultations, and helping staff work flexibly from home with access to business/clinical systems.



I just wanted to quickly summarise some of the things that are going on in the background so that you are aware of what help is on the way.



1. 400 additional laptops are being ordered for use across N Yorks & York – we’re looking at how these can be best deployed to support business continuity in Practices.

1. Additional laptops that have been ordered for other purposes are being considered for business continuity in Practices – numbers to be confirmed.

1. eMBED/NECS colleagues are looking at a possible bulk purchase of LogMeIn licenses – and a potential 3 month free of charge trial.

1. NECS colleagues are looking into solutions to enable Practice staff to use NECS-provided laptops to work from home for both clinical system and admin access.

1. eMBED colleagues are looking into solutions to support working from home with existing eMBED-provided kit which hasn’t yet been migrated onto the NECS network domains.

1. NECS are in the final stages of testing a new VPN solution that will supersede the old N3 remote access tokens which are approaching end of life in August. 

1. You are probably aware that both EMIS and TPP have released video consultation platforms this week.

1. We’ve previously circulated information re. how to sign up for Engage Consult to deliver online consultations.

1. The CCG plans to purchase Attend Anywhere licenses to enable Practices to offer video consultations with waiting room functionality.

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Discussions are underway around funding accuRx for Practices to help with patient communications and video consultations.

1. The CCG is also looking at how it can make best use of webex and Microsoft Teams to help coordinate meetings and business continuity planning across the system.



We are pushing really hard for eMBED and NECS to get technical solutions in place to support Practices this week – and will update Practices as this work progresses



If you have any other ideas which might be helpful, please let me know.



Best wishes.



Shaun



Shaun Macey

Head of Transformation and Delivery



Phone 01904 551 527  

Email s.macey@nhs.net 



NHS Vale of York CCG IT update – circulated to members practices 170320
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COVID-19 Frequently asked questions

Clinical questions

1.	What do we know about the virus?

At present there are still a lot of unknowns. What we can glean from research papers 

· Incubation period 7-9 days 

· Some patients infectious  2-3 days before symptoms

· Viral pneumonia peaks at around days 5-9 of illness

· Infectivity probably greatest when most symptomatic

· Elderly and those with usual comorbid risk factors at greatest risk

· Children mild symptoms only, but can get infected, do shed virus but not sure how infective, usually they are recipient of infection from adults rather than transmitters to others AFAIK

· Unclear if can get re-infected (conflicting evidence, some say no, some say yes, but possibly just viral shedding weeks later)

· Main mode of transmission DROPLET spread > Contact > Airborne >> (faecal?). Hence why surgical mask affords sufficient protection cf FFP3/N95 masks. Also why hand hygiene/cleaning important as droplet -> contaminated hands -> face.

· Social distancing/home isolation key so must strongly insist on this for high risk patients (and staff) who may be infected

2.	Are there any facilities for community swabbing?

NO.  Following change of national approach, as of 14/3/20 there is no community swabbing available of suspected cases.  The Easingwold COVID19 test facility has been stood down. Swabbing will only occur if patients meet the case definition (i.e. admitted to hospital overnight, with clinical or epidemiological criteria).  See CAS 12/3/20.  Swabbing criteria is likely to be updated w/c 16/3/20.  

3.	Where should patients with symptoms be assessed?

As a general rule, potential callers with COVID19 should be kept out of hospital or any face-to-face healthcare setting, and at home whenever possible to minimise the risk of disease spread. 

Practically, this means that patients who meet the criteria for self-isolation should not attend primary care settings unless they need face to face assessment and can travel.  Further national guidance is awaited.   Separating patients into suspected COVID19 vs non-COVID19 pathways is a pragmatic way forward and should be seen in a suspected COVID19 room/building (with separate access/staff etc.) that is separate from non-suspected COVID19 patients.  Bear in mind that these patients are currently relatively low risk for COVID19 as numbers locally are still small. See primary care advice for PPE, decontamination, travel etc.



4.	What PPE is advised?

See primary care advice and look at PPE guidance.  

5.	Is the use of a nebuliser an aerosol generating procedure (i.e. does it need additional PPE)?

NO.  Nebulisation is not considered an AGP. See PPE guidance on primary care advice for acceptable PPE.  

6.	What if 111 identify that a patient who meets the self isolation criteria meets their criteria for primary care disposition. 

Patients will be advised to call their practice for assessment (i.e. not to expect an appointment/visit).  

7.	Should all patients be directed to 111 if they meet the self isolation criteria but need assessment?

This is a clinical decision.  111 has unprecedented demand.  There is a lack of national guidance at present.  Pragmatically, practices will need to triage requests and offer assessments using pragmatic isolation and PPE.  Patients who are reasonably well should be directed to the 111 online tool.  

8.	Do all COVID19 positive presentations meet the criteria for self-isolation (fever and persistent cough)?  

NO.  Some will have atypical presentations.  Clinicians should be alert to the possibility of atypical presentations in immunocompromised callers 

9.	Does having the symptoms mean that patients have COVID19?

NO.  Currently, most will not have COVID19. Case definition is sensitive but tend to be non-specific. As case numbers rise, more patients with the symptoms will be positive.  Patients who meet the criteria for self-isolation are classified as possible cases.  

10.	What’s happening with the COVID19 Home Management Service?

This was set up to manage patients who are positive COVID19 and are self-isolating at home.   This is NOT for patients who are self-isolating without a positive COVID19 test result.  How the COVID19 Home Management service interacts with primary care is being worked through.  For VOYCCG, the Home Management Service is run by Vocare 24/7.  

Business continuity questions

11.	 Is there an approved video consultation module?

NOT YET.  There are various options available.  At the moment use whichever you have used in the past.  There is expected to be a national recommendation shortly.  Positive reports about using AccuRx have been received.  

12.	What routine primary care services can be stopped?

National guidance is awaited on QoF etc.  However, routine services may need to be suspended or deprioritised.  Further advice will be given.   

13.	Are there any HR and Occupational Health advice/policies.  

NOT YET.  Local guidance is being produced to help practices 

14.	What’s happening about additional IT requirements?

The CCG is working closely with NECs to understand IT functionality across VOY and additional equipment as appropriate.  This will include consideration of video consultations where they are not currently available in practices.  
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Specialty guides for patient management during the coronavirus pandemic

Clinical guide for the management of acute
diabetes patients during the coronavirus
pandemic

16 March 2020 Version 1

“...and there are no more surgeons, urologists, orthopaedists, we are only doctors who
suddenly become part of a single team to face this tsunami that has overwhelmed us...”
Dr Daniele Macchine, Bergamo, Italy. 9 March 2020

As doctors we all have general responsibilities in relation to CORONAVIRUS-19 and for
these we should seek and act on national and local guidelines. We also have a specific
responsibility to ensure that essential diabetes care continues with the minimum burden on
the NHS. We must engage with those planning our local response. We may also need to
work outside our specific areas of training and expertise, and the General Medical Council
(GMC) has already indicated its support for this in the exceptional circumstances we may
face: www.gmc-uk.org/news/news-archive/how-we-will-continue-to-requlate-in-light-of-novel-

coronavirus

Diabetes may not seem to be in the frontline with coronavirus but we do have a key role to
play and this must be planned. In response to pressures on the NHS, the elective
component of our work may be curtailed. We should seek the best local solutions to continue
the proper management of diabetic patients while protecting resources for the response to
coronavirus.

Categories of diabetic patients to consider
* Obligatory in-patients: Continue to require admission and medical management,
e.g. diabetic ketoacidosis (DKA). We must expedite treatment to avoid delay and
expedite discharge to minimise length of stay.



https://www.gmc-uk.org/news/news-archive/how-we-will-continue-to-regulate-in-light-of-novel-coronavirus

https://www.gmc-uk.org/news/news-archive/how-we-will-continue-to-regulate-in-light-of-novel-coronavirus



* Secondary care services: Outpatient attendances should be kept to the safe
minimum. Consider using virtual clinics and telephone updates.

* Primary care delivered diabetes services: Consideration of long term management.

When planning your local response, please consider the following:

Obligatory in-patients

* A consultant must be designated as ‘lead consultant;. This duty can be for one day,
a few days or even five days in small units. This is an essential role during crisis
management. It cannot be performed by the consultant ‘on-call’. They must be free
of clinical duties and the role involves co-ordination of the whole service from ED
through to liaison with other specialties and managers.

* It can be very stressful during a crisis. Support each other and share the workload.
Do not expect the clinical director to do all the co-ordination!

* 18% of hospital beds are occupied by someone with diabetes. People with diabetes
are more likely to realise more severe manifestations of coronavirus infection, so this
proportion is likely to increase beyond 18% over the next few weeks or months.
Inpatient diabetes services will therefore need to continue (and potentially increase
capacity) to:

— support care of inpatients with diabetes and coronavirus
— support other inpatients with diabetes to facilitate early discharge, maximising
inpatient bed capacity

— provide remote support if necessary for those discharged to prevent readmission.

Secondary care services
* Secondary care services that may need to continue at full capacity:

— multidisciplinary diabetic foot services

— pregnancy and diabetes services — although some contacts can be performed
remotely

* Secondary care and community services where contacts can be performed remotely.
Prior triaging of clinic lists will be required to assess which patients may still require
face-to-face contact:

— < routine type 1 diabetes clinics (secondary care or community based)

— « routine type 2 diabetes clinics (secondary care or community based)

2 | Clinical guide for the management of acute diabetes patients during the coronavirus pandemic





Primary care delivered diabetes services
Implications for management of diabetes should be considered within the context of broader
long term condition management and prioritisation.

Consider the following factors:

* Diabetes services should look to maintain and optimise the health of individuals
within their services over the course of the pandemic, and should not underestimate
the importance of these contributions to the overall health service response.

* Some services should not be postponed/cancelled if at all possible, due to acuity
and potential impacts, e.g. risk of amputation in the context of active diabetic foot
disease.

* Some contacts can be performed remotely (telephone, email, video conferencing),
although the reliance on biochemical parameters to inform clinical management
decisions in diabetes means that associated need for, and access to,
phlebotomy/blood testing must also be considered.

* Some patient contacts could be postponed, but there may not be sufficient capacity
in the future to ‘catch-up’, so it should be acknowledged that postponement will
equate to cancellation in a proportion of cases.

* Group-based face-to-face contacts should be avoided, and replaced with remote
contacts, or if necessary, one-to-one face-to-face contacts.

* We should avoid unproductive attendances at hospital. Senior decision making at
the first point of contact should reduce or even prevent the need for further
attendances.

* Clinicians may need to work in unfamiliar environments or outside of their sub-
specialist areas. They will need to be supported.

* The possibility of a seven-day service may need to be considered.

* Imaging may be limited as it is the investigation of choice for coronavirus interstitial
pneumonia.

These suggestions do not comprehensively cover all diabetes services that any particular
provider may be delivering, but provide a framework for considerations and prioritisations.

3 | Clinical guide for the management of acute diabetes patients during the coronavirus pandemic
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COVID-19 update

18 March 2020

In response to our primary care colleagues who are working in different ways and using mobile devices to check emails, all updates and e-newsletters will also be issued in a word document format. Documents referenced in this communications are attached to the email.
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In this edition

COVID-19 update, FAQs and IT update

***SCAM ALERT*** COVID-19: rapid tests for use in community pharmacies or at home

Important guidance and position statements for treating patients during the COVID-19 pandemic

New COVID-19 messaging posters for GP premises

Specialist Dementia Nurse support for practices

Infant vaccination – a message from Public Health England

Useful COVID-19 information source for primary care

A message from City of York Council – registration of deaths

Drive through ‘see and swab’ facility in Easingwold – currently suspended

Information for clinicians on RSS



COVID-19 update, FAQs and IT update

Attached is the COVID-19 update from Dr Nigel Wells, Clinical Chair along with and update on IT and a set of FAQs that answer some common clinical and business continuity questions. These were previously circulated on the 17 March 2020.



***SCAM ALERT*** COVID-19: rapid tests for use in community pharmacies or at home

Some manufacturers are selling products for the diagnosis of COVID-19 infection in community settings, such as pharmacies. ***The current view by PHE is that use of these products is not advised***:

· some of these products look for virus while others look for the body’s immune response to the virus. Such tests are very rapid and can work on a range of specimens including serum, plasma or finger-prick whole blood

· there is little information on the accuracy of the tests, or on how a patient’s antibody response develops or changes during COVID-19 infection. It is not known whether either a positive or negative result is reliable

· currently there is no published evidence about the suitability of these tests. for -19 infection in a community

Important guidance and position statements for treating patients during the COVID-19 pandemic

The following documents are attached and have been added to the COVID-19 section of RSS.

· Position statement on Hypertension on ACE-Inhibitors and Angiotensin Receptor Blockers AND Position Statement on NSAIDS.

· Clinical guide for the management of acute diabetes patients during the coronavirus pandemic.

· New guidance - Assessment of a suspected COVID 19 symptomatic, clinically well child.

New COVID-19 messaging posters for GP premises

New artwork has been developed by NHS England.  The printer friendly advice posters are attached for you.

Specialist Dementia Nurse support for practices

Julia Davy, a local Specialist Dementia Nurse is now available to help your practice support older vulnerable people at home. 

In the current circumstances Julia's role is to keep older people safe at home and prevent avoidable admissions. Dementia Forward's response during the Coronavirus pandemic is to offer a telephone service to isolated older people, identified as vulnerable/frail and needing enhanced support from their general practice - not only those with dementia or a diagnosis of dementia.

Julia estimates she could make fifteen, 20-30 minute calls per day. That's 45-60 per week. She will be able to assess peoples' basic needs for daily living, check they are taking medication and essentially provide a lifeline during this time of social isolation. In doing so, Julia will build up a relationship with patients and when the Coronavirus crisis is over, will be able to visit those people who she has identified may benefit from cognitive testing. 

Alternatively, Dementia Forward has a referral form, however in order to share patient information you will need to contact patients to obtain their consent to refer and share their data. 

Please liaise with Sheila Fletcher, the CCG’s Commissioning Specialist for Mental Health and Vulnerable Adults for any clarification or support needed. Sheila can also be contacted on 07513 134 317. Julia is happy to arrange a call if you would like to contact her directly for more information. Her email is julia.davy@dementiaforward.org.uk.   

Infant vaccination – a message from Public Health England

We have received a number of enquires asking for advice about infant vaccination as a result of some parents having difficulties in obtaining infant paracetamol suspension.  Given the risk of the serious infections that the vaccines protect against, PHE are recommending that the routine primary immunisation schedule should not be delayed. Whilst parents should continue to try to obtain and administer infant paracetamol if possible, infant vaccines can and should still be given even if it is not possible to give prophylactic paracetamol. 

Parents who have been unable to obtain infant paracetamol should be advised as follows:

· Fever can be expected after any vaccination but is more common when the MenB vaccine (Bexsero) is given with the other routine vaccines at eight and sixteen weeks. 

· In infants who do develop a fever after vaccination, the fever tends to peak around six hours after vaccination and is nearly always gone completely within two days.

· Ibuprofen can be used to treat a fever and other post-vaccination reactions. Prophylactic ibuprofen at the time of vaccination is not effective.

· Information about treating a fever in children is available from the NHS UK webpage “Fever in children” at www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/ 

· If an infant still has a fever 48 hours after vaccination or if parents are concerned about their infant’s health at any time, they should seek advice from their GP or NHS 111.

The diseases that the vaccines protect against are very serious and therefore vaccination should not be delayed because of concerns about post-vaccination fever.

Cause of fever following immunisation

We have also been made aware of concerns that parents will not know whether a fever in their infant following immunisation is due to their immunisations or to COVID-19. Indications to date suggest that COVID-19 causes mild disease in infants and children. As has always been recommended, any infant with fever after vaccination should be monitored and if parents are concerned about their infant’s health at any time, they should seek advice from their GP or NHS 111. 

The same advice applies to teenagers who are due their routine adolescent immunisations. Teenagers are less likely to develop vaccine reactions such as fever and if they do, these are generally short lived and resolve quickly.  COVID-19 is associated with a more prolonged course of illness with respiratory symptoms, especially cough, which would not be expected following vaccination. As with the infant primary immunisations, PHE are recommending that the routine adolescent immunisations should not be delayed.

Useful COVID-19 information source for primary care

Thank you to Dr Becky Field for highlighting this useful online source https://primarycarepathways.co.uk/covid2019  

A message from City of York Council – registration of deaths

In its work to streamline the easy registering of deaths at the moment, without having to trouble surgeries or send informants away, City of York Council is asking practices to ensure that all MCCDs are fully, correctly and legibly completed and that the certifying doctor ensures his or her name is legibly printed at the bottom of the MCCD together with his or her GMC number.

We are trying to reduce the likelihood of having to contact GPs for clarification etc. as we know how overstretched they are. Equally we are anxious not to have to delay appointments and send families away until we are able to check the information. The full guidance is at https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/757010/guidance-for-doctors-completing-medical-certificates-of-cause-of-death.pdf 

Drive through ‘see and swab’ facility in Easingwold – currently suspended

In line with the latest government policy, the screening service at Easingwold’s Health Centre is currently suspended.

Information for clinicians on RSS
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A dedicated COVID-19 button has been created on the home page of RSS. The button provides information written specifically for clinicians.

NHS Vale of York CCG Primary Care COVID-19 update - 18 March 2020 (word version)
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Coronavirus
Isolate your household
Stay at home

If you or anyone in your household has a high
temperature or a new and continuous cough -
even if it's mild

) Everyone in your household must
stay at home for 14 days and keep away
from others.

&) Go to NHS.UK to check your symptoms
and follow the specialist medical advice.
Only call NHS 111 if you cant get online
or your symptoms worsen.

) Protect older people and those
with existing health conditions by
avoiding contact.

X Please DO NOT
enter this building

PROTECT

YOURSELF
OTHERS &

THE NHS
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CORONAVIRUS

To protect patients and the public
this building has been closed for cleaning.

The practice will open as normal on

If you need an appointment please contact

Find out more at nhs.uk/coronavirus







